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REMOTE LEARNING 
Thank-you to all students, parents and staff for the 
continued on-line or remote learning. It has been a 
steep learning curve for all of us.  
The quality of work being uploaded is excellent and 
the teachers have reported to me that nearly all 
students are uploading consistently as the days 
progress. 
Please ensure that you contact your child’s teacher, 
or myself, if remote learning is not possible for you.  
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL 
Well done to all School Councillors on successfully 
negotiating technological challenges on Monday 
night as we held our first ever on-line SC meeting. 
The Cobden Primary School Council for 2020 is Sarah 
Walsh (President), Ella Howard (Vice President), Kerryn 
Guthrie (Treasurer), Jarryd Lewis (Minutes Secretary), Paul Hickey, 
Anthony Van Bemmel, Felicity Paton, Allison Morrison, Sharon Shields, 
Nathan Murphy, Greg Suter and myself (Principal/ Executive Officer). 
Thank-you to all SC members for nominating and supporting our great 
school. 
 
COVID-19 UPDATE 
At the time of writing this newsletter, we are still working under the same constraints as directed by the 
Department of Education and Training Victoria (D.E.T). 
That is, children who can work from home, must work from home.  
We do, however, have staff on site teaching students where, for a variety of reasons, home supervision is 
not possible. 
We are expecting an update from the Victorian Premier and the D.E.T on Monday 11 May 2020, as to 
further developments.  
We hope school can return to normal as soon as possible. We will let you know of any changes when we 
are able.  
 
BOOKCLUB 
At this time all orders will need to be made online via the Book club Loop. 
https://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/ 
 
The orders will be delivered to the school and l will contact you to arrange a 
collection time from the school. If you have any questions please contact your 
class teacher via ClassDojo.  
Book club orders close tomorrow May 8th 2020. 
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2020 TERM 2 

Remote Learning 

 

MAY   

Fri 8th  Book Club orders close 

 

JUNE 

Mon 8th Queens B’day Holiday 

Tues 9th Pupil Free Day 

Fri 26th End of Term 2 

https://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/
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We are well into our fourth week of remote learning now and again we thank you for your hard work and 
continued support. At this time there may be a dip in motivation and enthusiasm, and it is important now 
more than ever to celebrate the small achievements that are accomplished each day.  
 
The teachers have all again been pleased this week with the amount and quality of work that is being 
uploaded and sent through on Class Dojo. It is always insightful to hear how students manage each task, 
how they worked it out and what they had learnt as a result.  
We also continue to receive some constructive and valuable feedback from families which has helped us 
evaluate our remote learning program and understand what works best for YOU.  
 
Throughout the P-2 department this week we have been covering many topics in literacy and numeracy. 
It has been exciting to see all the well-researched and interesting Information Reports that students have 
been completing for Writing, as well as the way in which students are developing their sense of Patterns 
in Maths. Please continue to engage in the Science and P.E activities if these are of interest to you! 
 
Room 2 
This week we farewell Ceilidh South from Room 2, who has spent six weeks with us as a part of her final 
placement for her teaching degree. Ceilidh joined us towards the end of Term 1 and spent some valuable 
time teaching our students in class prior to our school closure. She has since stayed connected with Room 
2 via Class Dojo and has continued to set tasks and monitor the learning those at home. Ceilidh has 
navigated many challenges throughout her placement, and her teaching will benefit as a result of the 
experience. We thank Ceilidh for her hard work and dedication to improving our students and we wish 
her all the best in what will no doubt be a rewarding career in teaching. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Harrison Murdie’s fantastic pattern wheels activity! 
 

  Prep - 2          Mr Lewis 
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Jacob Van Bemmel has been 
working very hard on his growing 
patterns! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Emily Paton completed her first Big-Write, an 
information report all about dolphins. Emily did a 
fantastic job researching, drawing and preparing her 
presentation. She presented her Information on a 
poster and also completed a video presentation for 
Miss Smith on Dojo! 
 
Well done on an excellent Big-Write Emily! 
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Nearly another week down of remote learning and once again everyone should be commended on their 
continued efforts in trying circumstances. The attitude remains positive, with many new skills and 
resilience being as fast-tracked as ever. 
It has been pleasing to see everyone become familiar with the weekly structure and routine of suggested 
tasks. Due to the fact that everyone has made such great adjustment we were able to include a couple 
extra tasks this week. Students have been submitting jokes amongst other classroom tasks to promote 
connectiveness, motivation and engagement. We look forward in continuing to look at ways to keeps 
students connected. 
This week we once again get to know some of our students a little more. Mr Maclarn has found out what 
isolation looks like for two of his students.  
 

10 Isolation questions with Athena Chivell and Jaybe Bailey 
 
Athena Chivell 
Favourite food: Ethiopian food  
 
Favourite song: Tell them all I said “Hi”- Amy Shark 
 
Favourite book: All of the Tom Gates Books 
 
Favourite movie: Instant Family 
 
If you had 3 wishes what would you wish for?  

1) Be in a movie Emma Watson 
2) Go to Hogwarts  
3) Make the Olympics 

 
What are you missing most about school at the 
moment? 
Catching up and playing with my friends.  
 
Favourite subject at school: P.E 
 
If you could meet any 3 people in the world who 
would you choose? 

1) Isabela Moner 
2) Emma Watson  
3) Marney Kennedy 

 
What’s a new skill you’ve learnt from remote learning? 
Division. 
 
If you could go on a week-long holiday anywhere in the world where would you go and why? (imagine 
the world is free of the Corona Virus). 
Hawaii because you can surf and see black sand.  
 
 
 
 
 

  Year 3 - 6          Mr Murphy 
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Jaybe Bailey 
Favourite food: Nachos  
 
Favourite song: This house is not for sale – Bon Jovi  
 
Favourite book: Secret Agent Jack Stalwart (whole series) 
 
Favourite movie: Madagascar 3 
 
If you had 3 wishes what would you wish for? 

1) Unlimited money. 
2) Cure the Corona Virus and the flu 
3) For hover shoes and boards to be available to buy 

 
What are you missing most about school at the moment? 
P.E and seeing my friends. 
 
Favourite subject at school: P.E 
 
If you could meet any 3 people in the world who would you choose? 

1) Cyril Rioli  
2) Izaac Smith 
3) Anh Do 

 
What’s a new skill you’ve learnt from remote learning? 
How to use Dojo.  
 
If you could go on a week-long holiday anywhere in the world where would you go and why? (imagine 
the world is free of the Corona Virus). 
The Amazon Rainforest to see all of the amazing animals.  
 
In addition to this, we are creating a 
weekly highlight from all the fantastic 
work that is happening in the 3-6 area. 
You can see Jaybe Bailey (working in his 
car on the way to Ballarat), Kai Clay (lego 
and jellybeans), Ewen Robbins (COVID-19 
project), Parker Lewin (Maths) and 
Marley Howard (Big Write) have all made 
the highlights reel this week.  
 
These highlights were some among 
hundreds of highlights across the 3-6 area 
and have been included for your 
enjoyment. 
 
Until next week, keep up the good work, 
you are all doing an outstanding job. 
 


